
ATTENDEES 

PARKES PUMAS TOUCH ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

14 July 2022, 18.30 – Parkes Services Club 

Chris Reynolds, David Porter, Don Green, Rachael Kelly, Luke Clarke, Charli Robinson, Jasmin Kew, 
Rachel Rice, Bronwyn Oliver, Chantel Constable 

APOLOGIES 

Nil 

ACCEPTANCE OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 

The Director of Administration tabled the minutes of the Parkes Touch Association General Meeting 
held on 28 July 2021 and moved that they be confirmed as a true and accurate record of the 
decisions and information discussed at that meeting. 

Accepted by David Porter, Seconded by Don Green 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS AGM 

Nil 

LIFE MEMBERS 

Parkes Touch Association acknowledges the contribution of our life members to our sport. 

Year Life Member Life Member 

2008 Chris Martin 

2012 Anthony McGrath Alan Gersbach 

2014 Tony Dwyer 

2016 Peter Martin 

2018 Noel Huggett Sue McGrath 

2020 Jenny Harris 



AUDITORS REPORT 

Director of Finance stated that due to a number of reasons, the Audit was unavailable at this point 
in time and would be submitted to the committee once completed.

Director of Finance presented the Audit report on the financial position of the Association (attached) 
at the meeting on Tuesday, 18 October 2022. The report showed an operating profit of $16,775.81 
with an accumulated surplus (net assets) of $81,196.10

Director of Finance moved for the report to be accepted.
Accepted by David Porter. Seconded by Don Green.

PRESIDENTS REPORT 

The Chairperson presented the Presidents Report:  refer appendix (attached) 

ELECTION OF 2022-23 COMMITTEE 

ALL POSITIONS DECLARED VACANT 

As per the Constitution, the Board shall comprise of nine (9) elected Directors and up to two (2) 
appointed Directors: refer appendix (attached)  

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Nil 

CLOSE OF MEETING 

7pm 



ELECTED DIRECTORS OF THE 
BOARD 

NOMINEE 
2022/2023 CONTINUING NOMINATED BY SECONDED BY FIRST ELECTED TO 

BOARD MAX. PERIOD 

President Chairperson Chris Reynolds Yes   27 July 2019 2028 

Director of Administration Rachel Rice Yes   26 July 2017 2026 

Director of Finance Cindi Murphy Yes   27 July 2019 2027 

Director Chantel Constable Yes   28 July 2021 2029 

Director Luke Clarke Yes   25 July 2021 2029 

Director David Porter  Luke Clarke Rachael Kelly 18 OCT 2022 2030 

Director Jasmin Kew Yes   28 July 2021 2029 

Director Don Green Yes   TBC TBC 

APPOINTED DIRECTORS OF 
THE BOARD       

Director Bronwyn Lowe  xx xx 18 OCT 2022 2030 

Director Rachael Kelly  xx xx 18 OCT 2022 2030 

ELECTED COMMITTEE       

Committee       

Committee       

Committee       

Committee       

 
  



PRESIDENTS REPORT - delivered by Chris Reynolds 
On behalf of Parkes Touch Association, it gives me great pleasure to provide my chairperson’s report for this financial year. 
Firstly I’d like to thank the committee over this last year for their hard work and dedication. The presentation coordinators. The competition coordinators Brooke Kelly and 

Noel Hugget for success competitions. Those shifting sideways, stepping down and moving on, thank you and we hope you are still available to assist the club in some way 
in the future. A special thank you to both Sue McGrath and Noel Hugget for your long services to Parkes Touch. 

Thank you to the JSC committee for their tireless work in organising managers, coaches, players, accommodation, travel, payments, and so much more. The coaches, 
managers and players for their commitment and conduct both on and off the field. The referees for their dedication and perseverance at competition and at 
representative events.  

Also thank you to our sponsors for their assistance and patronage, and council’s ongoing support and assistance.   
What a year for our club!   In my view the Club has enjoyed a ‘roller coaster ride’ of a year. We have faced transition, opportunity and adversity. Faced everything with 

perseverance and as a result we have had successes.  
Had a changing of the guard in our committee. A second season with Covid. We accepted the newly renovated Cheney Park clubhouse and started our playing season back at 

our home ground. Then we had some crazy wet weather with storms and flooding resulting in the change back to Harrison Fields which included plus 2 weeks of washouts.  
Nevertheless, the club had a sensational new look season of Austouch comp with players allocated to teams (thanks again Brooke). Successful junior and senior competitions, 

(thanks again Noel). As a result of Covid, our comps were impacted with lower numbers, however I am confident we get back to strong numbers in our next season’s 
competitions.  

The club has transitioned regions from Hunter Western Hornets to Southern Suns. This has been very promising, with our players trialling and our technical personnel 
embracing the change. As a result, it is important to note that our association is highly regarded in Suns and by NSWTA. Which is a credit to all involved. 

In terms of the club’s representative season, what a return for our juniors to Wagga at Junior State Cup. The 12 boys and 14 girls n boys made top 16 and qualified for finals. 6 
players named in Suns squads (Charli Robinson and Halle Woolnough – 18 girls; Bobby McEwen and Jack Milne – 16 boys; Grace Milne – 14 girls; and Oakley Fliedner – 14 
Boys… with Oakley selected into the team). Additionally, numerous Parkes junior players were selected into their primary and high school rep teams, and zone or cluster 
teams. 

Unfortunately, there were no senior rep teams with most state events washed out. However, we still achieved representative honours. Sue McGrath, Dave Porter and Paige 
Hay representing Hornets and Suns; Sue McGrath making the preliminary squad and ttrialling for the NSW State team; and Chris Reynolds being selected in the NSW 
referee state team. 

We are in a sound financial position and our financial systems are consistent with our auditing requirements. I would like to thanks Cindi Murphy on her work as our Director 
of Finance. 

We face some new and ongoing technical arm issues. Particularly future recruitment of referees at representative carnivals. This will be difficult; however, this needs to be 
focused upon. Our coaches are always accredited, interconnected and up skilling. However, with the game structure and strategy of touch changing dramatically at the 
moment, greater coaching development will be needed to keep pace with the new techniques and tactics. Thank you to Don Green for all his work with our selectors and 
coaches here and at representative level. 

Thank you Rachel Rice for your tireless work that you have done for Parkes Touch this season. You have worn so many different hats other than just that of secretary. 
Thank you to all of the committee for your support of Parkes Touch Association, our touch community and of me as the Chairperson.  
As we meet tonight, there is no doubt more challenges in our club’s future. Our Club will grow stronger with a positive and productive committee.  I am hoping that new 

members will step forward tonight and during the season. 
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